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The issue of lead in water has been a media issue in recent days and we 
wanted to assure parents and guardians that the Dufferin-Peel Catholic 
District School Board (DPCDSB) strictly adheres to Ontario Regulation 243/07 to ensure safe drinking 
water is available to our students and staff.  
 
Since 2007, the Ontario government has been requiring child care centres and schools to flush the 
plumbing in their facilities and test their drinking water for lead. Flushing has been shown to reduce lead 
levels in drinking water fixtures. By flushing plumbing and fixtures, water that may have come in contact 
with lead plumbing is replaced with fresh water. How often a facility has to flush their plumbing and 
fixtures depends on several factors including the age of the plumbing, previous lead test results or if a 
device that removes lead, such as a filter, has been installed on a fixture. 
 
The Ontario drinking water quality standard for lead is 10 micrograms per litre (0.01 mg/L). Health Canada 
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The water to all Board facilities is provided through the water main connection from the Region of Peel, 
Town of Caledon and the Town of Orangeville. 
 
DPCDSB Drinking Water Testing Process 
 
The DPCDSB retains an outside contractor to conduct water testing for lead from drinking water sources 
in all DPCDSB schools in Peel Region and Dufferin County. All water sampling is conducted in accordance 
with Ontario Regulation 243/07. 
 
Under the sampling program, the contractor has been testing all faucets in child care centre areas, as well 
as all drinking fountains, faucets and bottle fill fixtures in our elementary and secondary schools, and all 
faucets in kitchen preparation areas in our secondary schools. The following describes the testing process: 
 

• Two (2) samples are collected from each faucet to be tested; the first is a standing sample and the 
second is a flushed sample 

• A standing sample is collected following a minimum six (6) hour period where the plumbing 
system is not in use 

• Following collection of standing samples, the entire school plumbing system is flushed for a 
minimum of five (5) minutes  

• Following the flush process, the plumbing system is not to be used for at least 30 minutes  
• After the 30-minute standing period, the flushed samples are collected 
• The time, date and location of each sample is recorded for all standing and flushed samples, and 

all sampling bottles are labelled and placed in separate plastic bags 
• The samples are transported to an accredited lab, licensed by the Ministry of the Environment, to 

be analyzed for lead content. 
 

http://www.dpcdsb.org/
http://www.hc-sc.gc.ca/ewh-semt/contaminants/lead-plomb/asked_questions-questions_posees_e.html
http://www.ontario.ca/drinkingwater

